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ñIn Christian Loveò 

2018 Vision Statement 

Dear Friends, 

 
Have you ever found yourself staring at the calendar and find yourself fixated 
on one particular date?  You're not really sure why, at first, and then, after a 
little thought, it finally pops out of your memory banks to the front of your 
brain. You end up having one of those ñah-haò moments I've spoken of before. 
 
I had one of those moments when I looked at the calendar and noticed that we 
will celebrate Easter on April 1st.  I'm sure that, like many of you, the idea that 
Easter Sunday and April Fools Day should fall together on the same day 
seems a bit weird, but I suppose those things are going to happen from time to 
time.  All I can do is ask you to refrain from pulling any April Fools jokes or 
pranks that would include our Savior, Jesus Christ or the Resurrection. After 
all, we want to treat the day Jesus saved the world with the reverence it de-
serves. 
 
That coincidence is not what sparked the thought that came to me with a bit of 
a jolt.  The memory that came back to me was this.  After 25 years of smok-
ing, I finally succeeded in breaking that nasty habit on April 1, 2002.  And 
yes, it was no coincidence that I quit on April Fool's Day; it was part of the 
plan all along.   
 
The Vermillion County Health Department offered free Smoking Cessation 
classes so I signed up.  The best advice they offered was to develop a plan for 
quitting.  They told us that the percentage of people who successfully quit 
smoking is much higher for those who make a plan and stick to it than those 
who just try to decide to wake up one morning and attempt to quit 'cold tur-
key'. I certainly could attest to that one, because it had never worked for me. 
 
It just so happened that April 1, 2002 fell on the Monday after Easter Sunday.  
Since I truly felt like I had been a first class FOOL for ever starting that nasty 
habit, April Fool's Day seemed to be the most appropriate target date to 
choose.   
 
We all have habits that we're not proud of, or are detrimental to our health 
and/or those we love.  It is also never too late to do something about them.  
This year, on Easter, I get to celebrate two ñresurrectionsò.  Christ resurrected 
my soul and granted me eternal spiritual life.  And God helped me to resurrect 
my earthly body, so that I may continue to serve Him and be with those I love 
for as long as possible here on earth. Hallelujah, Christ is Risen!  He has Risen 
indeed! 
 
       Peace, 
       Pastor Bill 
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                           UPDATED CONTACT                        
INFORMATION NEEDED! 

 
Thank you to those that have    
already turned in forms for our 

updated directory. 
 

If you have not already done so, please submit the form 
below no later than Sunday, March 18th.  We can then 
proceed with creating a new contact directory. 

 
You can leave the form in the òSecretaryó mail slot                       

in the hallway, or give it to Pastor. 
 

Thank you! 



        

 

 

We received this letter of thanks from our friends 
at Eden Theological Seminary.  This was in return 
for the donation that was sent to the seminary from 
your contributions and a portion of the proceeds 
from the Annual Cookie Walk. Our thanks also go 
out to our church family for your continued      
support of this valuable offering. 



SAVE-THE-DATE FOR VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

 
We just received the dates for our joint Vacation Bible School with Hinckley First United Methodist 
Church.  Rolling River Rampage will take place June 4-7 at HFUMC.  If you are interested in helping 
please contact Rev. Riegle for more information.  We are holding our first planning meeting on Thursday, 
March 1st at HFUMC beginning at 6:30 p.m. 

Outdoor Ministries 2018  

Camp Schedule at Pilgrim Park  

Princeton, Illinois 

 
June 14-16  Grandparents & Me Camp    (Ages 4+) 

June 17-23  Sports Camp     (Grades 6-9) 

July 5-7  Grandparents & Me Camp   (Ages 4+) 

July 8-13  Worship & Wonder    (Grades 3-10) 

July 11-13  Worship & Wonder Tenderfoot Camp  (Grades K-2) 

July 16-21  Spirit Camp     (Grades 3-10) 

July 19-21  Spirit Tenderfoot Camp    (Grades K-2) 

Sept 28-29  Illinois Conference Womenôs Retreat  (Adults) 

 

See more info in the Fellowship Hall, or online at www.il-outdoorministries.org 
to view more information.   

At 2am on Sunday, March 11th!! 
Turn your clocks forward on Saturday evening so 
you donôt miss our service on Sunday!! 

The Big Rock Library presents the 'Take Control of Your Health' Series:                                                                              

'Stealth Health'  Tuesday, March 20th at 7:00pm 

Let's face it- getting the recommended 5-8 servings of Fruit and Vegetables per day is close to impossible 
with picky eaters in your house, right?  You'll discover that it's easier than you think to sneak in the good 
stuff with the tips,, recipes, and strategies Virginia Waterstreet, Certified Health Coach, will provide for 
you.  

Please RSVP to 630-392-3644 or Virginia@waterstreetwellness.com 

tel:(630)%20392-3644
mailto:Virginia@waterstreetwellness.com


P a g e  5  T h e  P a r i s h  V i s i t o r   

 
COMMUNITY GOOD FRIDAY     

SERVICE 
 

 

The Annual Community Good       
Friday Service will be held here on 

March 30th at 7:00 p.m.  We will also be joined by our friends from St. 
Paulôs  United Church of Christ and Hinckley United Methodist Church. 
 
As always, our offering will be donated to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry, 
which serves the communities of Hinckley, Big Rock, Waterman and Maple 
Park. 

MAUNDY THURSDAY  WORSHIP SERVICE  

 MARCH  29th   AT 7pm at ECUCC  

 

         Communion will be served by intinction to the congregation.                                                                          

EASTER SUNDAY IS APRIL 1st 
Easter Sunday begins with our Easter Potluck Breakfast in 
the Fellowship Hall starting at 8:30am (Bible Study and 
Sunday School will not be meeting this day).  We are   
asking that everyone please bring something to share 
based on the first letter of your last name as follows:  

 

             AñK  Breakfast Casseroles 

     L-Q    Fruit 

     R-Z     Breads, Rolls Donuts, Etcé...  

 

Coffee, juice and milk will be provided, and anyone that would like to help with 
set-up or cleanð up would be most welcome.  

 
The Worship Service at 10:15am includes Communion and our monthly Change-
Up Sundae collection.   



4ÈÉÎÇÓ )ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄȣȢȢ  ɉÁÕÔÈÏÒ ÕÎËÎÏ×ÎɊ 

 
!ÇÅ  φɂ )ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÌÉËÅ ÍÙ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÂÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÓÈÅ ÃÒÉÅÓ ×ÈÅÎ ×Å ÓÉÎÇ Ȱ3ÉÌÅÎÔ .ÉÇÈÔȱȢ 

!ÇÅ  χɂ )ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÈÉÄÅ Á ÐÉÅÃÅ ÏÆ ÂÒÏÃÃÏÌÉ ÉÎ Á ÇÌÁÓÓ ÏÆ ÍÉÌËȢ 

!ÇÅ  ωɂ )ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÈÅÎ ) ×ÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȟ ÔÈÅÙ ÓÔÏÐ ×ÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ    

     ×ÁÖÅ ÂÁÃËȢ 

!ÇÅ ρσɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÊÕÓÔ ×ÈÅÎ ) ÇÅÔ ÍÙ ÒÏÏÍ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÌÉËÅ ÉÔȟ -ÏÍ ÍÁËÅÓ ÍÅ ÃÌÅÁÎ ÉÔ ÕÐȢ 

!ÇÅ ρτɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÃÈÅÅÒ ÙÏÕÒÓÅÌÆ ÕÐȟ ÙÏÕ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÔÒÙ ÃÈÅÅÒÉÎÇ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÅÌÓÅ ÕÐȢ 

!ÇÅ ρυɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÌÔÈÏÕÇÈ ÉÔȭÓ ÈÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÁÄÍÉÔ ÉÔȟ )ȭÍ ÓÅÃÒÅÔÌÙ ÇÌÁÄ ÍÙ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÓÔÒÉÃÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÍÅȢ 

!ÇÅ ςτɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÉÌÅÎÔ ÃÏÍÐÁÎÙ ÉÓ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÍÏÒÅ ÈÅÁÌÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÎ ×ÏÒÄÓ ÏÆ ÁÄÖÉÃÅȢ 

!ÇÅ ςωɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÈÅÒÅÖÅÒ ) ÇÏȟ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȭÓ ×ÏÒÓÔ ÄÒÉÖÅÒÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÍÅ ÔÈÅÒÅȢ 

!ÇÅ σωɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÆ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÓÁÙÓ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÕÎËÉÎÄ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÍÅȟ ) ÍÕÓÔ ÌÉÖÅ ÓÏ ÔÈÁÔ ÎÏ ÏÎÅ ×ÉÌÌ 

     ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÉÔȢ 

!ÇÅ τρɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÈÏ ÌÏÖÅ ÙÏÕ ÄÅÁÒÌÙ ÂÕÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÄÏÎȭÔ ËÎÏ× ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÓÈÏ× ÉÔȢ 

!ÇÅ ττɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÍÁËÅ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅͻÓ ÄÁÙ ÂÙ ÓÉÍÐÌÙ ÓÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÍ Á ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÃÁÒÄȢ 

!ÇÅ τφɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ Á ÐÅÒÓÏÎȭÓ ÓÅÎÓÅ ÏÆ ÇÕÉÌÔȟ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ÈÉÓ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÁÓÔ ÂÌÁÍÅ ÏÎ 

     ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ 

!ÇÅ τχɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÇÒÁÎÄÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÎÁÔÕÒÁÌ ÁÌÌÉÅÓȢ 

!ÇÅ τωɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÉÎÇÉÎÇ Ȱ!ÍÁÚÉÎÇ 'ÒÁÃÅȱ ÃÁÎ ÌÉÆÔ ÍÙ ÓÐÉÒÉÔÓ ÆÏÒ ÈÏÕÒÓȢ 

!ÇÅ υπɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÏÔÅÌ ÍÁÔÔÒÅÓÓÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÉÄÅ Á×ÁÙ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÐÈÏÎÅȢ 

!ÇÅ υρɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÔÅÌÌ Á ÌÏÔ ÁÂÏÕÔ Á ÍÁÎ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÈÅ ÈÁÎÄÌÅÓ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÔÈÒÅÅ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȡ  Á 

     ÒÁÉÎÙ ÄÁÙȟ ÌÏÓÔ ÌÕÇÇÁÇÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÁÎÇÌÅÄ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÔÒÅÅ ÌÉÇÈÔÓȢ 

!ÇÅ υςɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ËÅÅÐÉÎÇ Á ÖÅÇÅÔÁÂÌÅ ÇÁÒÄÅÎ ÉÓ ×ÏÒÔÈ Á ÍÅÄÉÃÉÎÅ ÃÁÂÉÎÅÔ ÆÕÌÌ ÏÆ ÐÉÌÌÓȢ 

!ÇÅ υσɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÒÅÇÁÒÄÌÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÙÏÕÒ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓȟ ÙÏÕ ÍÉÓÓ ÔÈÅÍ ÔÅÒÒÉÂÌÙ  

     ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅÙ ÄÉÅȢ 

!ÇÅ υψɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁËÉÎÇ Á ÌÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÎÏÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÍÅ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÁÓ ÍÁËÉÎÇ Á ÌÉÆÅȢ 

!ÇÅ φρɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÐÏÓÉÔÉÖÅ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȟ ÔÒÙ ÔÏ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ 

     ÍÁÒÒÉÁÇÅȢ 

!ÇÅ φςɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÌÉÆÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ ÇÉÖÅÓ ÙÏÕ Á ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÃÈÁÎÃÅȢ 

!ÇÅ φτɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÓÈÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÇÏ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÌÉÆÅ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÃÁÔÃÈÅÒȭÓ ÍÉÔÔ ÏÎ ÂÏÔÈ ÈÁÎÄÓȢ  9ÏÕ ÎÅÅÄ 

     ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÒÏ× ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÂÁÃËȢ 

!ÇÅ φυɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÐÕÒÓÕÅ ÈÁÐÐÉÎÅÓÓȟ ÉÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÅÌÕÄÅ ÙÏÕȢ  "ÕÔ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÆÏÃÕÓ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȟ ÔÈÅ 

     ÎÅÅÄÓ ÏÆ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȟ ÙÏÕÒ ×ÏÒËȟ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÎÅ× ÐÅÏÐÌÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÂÅÓÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȟ ÈÁÐÐÉÎÅÓÓ 

     ×ÉÌÌ ПÉÎÄ ÙÏÕȢ 

!ÇÅ φφɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÈÅÎÅÖÅÒ ) ÄÅÃÉÄÅ ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ËÉÎÄÎÅÓÓȟ ) ÕÓÕÁÌÌÙ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅ ÒÉÇÈÔ            

     ÄÅÃÉÓÉÏÎȢ 

!ÇÅ χςɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÃÁÎ ÕÓÅ Á ÐÒÁÙÅÒȢ 

!ÇÅ χσɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÔ ÐÁÙÓ ÔÏ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÉÎ ÍÉÒÁÃÌÅÓȢ  !ÎÄ ÔÏ ÔÅÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÕÔÈȟ )ȭÖÅ ÓÅÅÎ ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌȢ 

!ÇÅ ψςɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÅÖÅÎ ×ÈÅÎ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÐÁÉÎÓȟ ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÏÎÅȢ 

!ÇÅ ψυɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÄÁÙ ÙÏÕ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÒÅÁÃÈ ÏÕÔ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÕÃÈ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅȢ  0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÕÍÁÎ 

     ÔÏÕÃÈɂÈÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÈÁÎÄÓȟ Á ×ÁÒÍ ÈÕÇȟ ÏÒ ÊÕÓÔ Á ÆÒÉÅÎÄÌÙ ÐÁÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÃËȢ 

!ÇÅ ωςɂ)ȭÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ) ÓÔÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÌÏÔ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎȢ   



   

 

Here is a list of our homebound and their addresses. A card or       
visit to let them know you are thinking of them would be      
appreciated by all: 

 

Neva Cooley ï P  A  R   L  C, 1212 S. 2    
S ., R  215, D K , IL  60115 

Ellen Tonelli ï H  C  C , 1308 G  F  R . R  
#34, Y  IL 60560 

Sara Thurow ð J  , 275 S. L S  S ,   A , 
IL  60505  

Etta May Imthurnð47W950 WHEELER RD,  BIG ROCK, IL  60511 

  

One Great Hour of Sharing  

   Sunday, March 11th  

This offering channels resources for          

international programs in health, educa-

tion and agricultural development, emer-

gency relief, refugee ministries, and both  

international and domestic disaster         

response, administered by Wider Church 

Ministries, Global Sharing of Resources.  

                                                            Thank you for your support!  

         
  

 

 

Friday, March 2nd 



Mike Peters, Liturgist 

March 18 

Sunday School /      
Bible Study at 9am 

Worship at 10:15am 

 

March 11 

Sunday School /  Bible 
Study at 9am 

Worship at 10:15am 

One Great Hour of      
Sharing special      
offering 

March 25 

Sunday School /       
Bible Study at 9am 

Worship at 10:15am 

 

 

Our friends from the Hinckley churches will 
be joining us here for the Good Friday Wor-
ship Service.  The service will begin at 7pm. 

Ushers: Wally and Barb Bafia 
Nursery: Volunteers are needed 
Flowers: Volunteers are needed                                        
Coffee: Volunteers are needed 

Lock Up: Treasurers 

Ushers: Bob and Barb Raymond 
Nursery: Volunteers are needed 
Flowers:       Wilma Phillips                                                    
Coffee: Volunteers are needed 

 

Lock Up: Vice Moderator 

Ushers: Jim and Penny Dennin 
Nursery: Volunteers are needed  
Flowers:      Volunteers are needed                                                                                 
Coffee: Haehnel Family  

 

Lock Up: Moderator        

March 30 

Good Friday      
Service 

 

Worship at 7pm 

March 4 

Sunday School /  Bible 
Study at 9am 

Worship at 10:15am 

Communion 
CHANGE UP  
SUNDAY 

Ushers: Wally and Barb Bafia 
Nursery: Volunteers are needed 
Flowers:       Clara Babel and her children in memory of her 
  husband and their father, Bill Babel                   
Coffee: Volunteers are needed  

Communion Servers:  Moderator, Vice-Moderator, Youth 

Lock Up: Youth 

March 29 

Maundy Thursday 

Worship at 7pm 

 Join us for our Maundy Thursday Worship Service here          
at 7pm.   

We will be celebrating Communion by Intinction. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2          3 

4  Sunday 
School/Bible 
Studyð9am 

Worship 10:15am 

Communion 

Change Up   
Sundae 

5 6       
Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 

10am to noon 

7 8 9 
Willing  
Workers 

1 pm 

10 

11  Sunday 
School/Bible 
Studyð9am 

Worship 10:15am 

12 13 14 15 16 17 

 

18  Sunday 
School/Bible 
Studyð9am 

Worship 10:15am 

19 
Executive 
Council      
Meeting 
6:30pm 

20     
Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 

10am to noon 

   

21 22 23 24 

25  Sunday 
School/Bible 
Studyð9am 

Worship 10:15am 

26 27 28 29 30 31 

March 2018  

Lifespring 
Pizza Night 
at 6pm in 
Aurora 

Worship 
Ministry 
Meeting at 
9:30am 

Worship     
Service here at  
7pm 

Worship      
Service here 
with Hinckley 
Churches at 
7pm 

Change your 
clocks this 
evening.. Move 
forward one 
hour  



E n g l i s h  

C o n g r e g a t i o n a l   

U n i t e d  C h u r c h  

o f  C h r i s t  

301 Rhodes ~  

PO Box 156 

Big Rock IL  60511 

 

Church Office:  

630.556.3986 

" i n  C h r i s t i a n  l o v e "  

2 0 1 8  V i s i o n  S t a t e m e n t  

 

CHANGE-UP SUNDAE  
COLLECTION DATES!! 

 

 

The upcoming dates are: 

 March 4th    

April 1st 

 May 6th 

                                June 3rd 
 

 

 These collections provide the opportunity for youth 
within our church to attend summer camp at Pilgrim Park.  

  

 Thank you, ECUCC, your prayerful consideration to 
give is appreciated!! 

Pastor's cell:  630.746.1782 

Pastor's email:  

revriegs@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretary's email:  

ecuccsecretary@gmail.com  


